
City of Phillips


Notice of Meeting of Board of Public Works

Municipal Building:  Council Room

174 S Eyder Avenue

                                     Tuesday January 6, 2009 at 5:00 p.m.

Agenda

Mayor:  Jeffrey V. Fahl

Committee members:  Linda Johnson, Charles Peterson, Dorothy Hanish

Department Head: Terry Staroba

Clerk-Treasurer:  Mary M. Willett

This meeting is held in compliance with Wisconsin’s Open Meeting Law, WI § Chapter 19, Subchapter V.  As such it is open to the public.

This meeting may constitute a quorum of the Common Council or other city committees.

1. Call to Order (presiding officer)

a. Greeting

b. Certification of Compliance with Open Meeting Law

c. Pledge of Allegiance

2. Roll Call

Linda Johnson___Charles Peterson___Dorothy Hanish___

Mayor Jeff Fahl___

3. Set next month’s meeting date and time:  February 3, 2009?
4. Motion to accept/amend minutes of 12/02/2008 
5. Public Comment
6. Birchland Realty

7. Alley adjacent to Phillips Service Center

8. Deer Hunt

9. Pavilion – frozen sewer line & other updates
10. DOT update:  HWY 13 access to North Business Park/DOT/Ayres 

11. Wisconsin UDC Inspection & permits – Troy Kadlecek
12. Department updates 

13. Adjournment

Meeting Minutes

Board of Public Works

January 6, 2009

Chair Linda Johnson called the meeting of the Phillips Board of Public Works to order at 5:02 p.m.

Present were:  Linda Johnson, Charles Peterson, Dorothy Hanish, Jeffrey Fahl, Terry Staroba, Mike Stoffel, Bruce Marshall, Jim and Sue Pisca and Mary Willett.

Hanish/Peterson motioned to approve the minutes of the December 2, 2008 BPW meeting as presented.  The motion carried.
Sue Pisca, owner of Phillips Dry Cleaners, presented during the public comment.  Sue explained that ever since Avon Avenue was reconstructed as a detour for the Highway 13 project, she has been battling with the water and stain problems.  She has been working with Wausau Chemicals and TNC out of Medford in extensive efforts to remedy the problems – to no avail.  She has installed a new water softener and also a filter before each washing machine.
Terry Staroba and Mike Stoffel asked several questions regarding the chemicals being used – wondering if perhaps something is taking the magnesium out of solution – reversing what the city is doing with the water.  

Attempts to get to the bottom of this will be pursued, and if not determined by next month, the issue will be placed on the BPW agenda for action.

Birchland Realty send a letter to Public Works Director Terry Staroba regarding the installation of a new sewer lateral for a new residence at 1207 Pine Ridge Road which requested reimbursement of $1,697.26 in extra expenses because the sewer lateral stub was not located by their contractor.
City Attorney Bruce Marshall explained that new state statutes in Chapter 182 which were adopted in the past two years which change the City‘s obligation in these matters.

Terry Staroba has reached an agreement with Birchland Realty.  He is going to televise the main from the manhole and document where the existing and new laterals are located.  If the lateral is located where the City’s maps say it exists, then Birchland will drop its request for reimbursement.
Terry Staroba presented a sketch of the proposed solution for the alley behind Phillips Service Center.  Bruce Marshall, Terry Staroba and Jay Reinke will meet with the Yaniches next week to try to resolve the matter and reach an acceptable solution for the entrance and egress of this alleyway.

The City’s archery deer hunt season continues until January 31st.  One hunter called in this week to say he would be hunting every night.

The sewer line to the pavilion is frozen and the restrooms were locked.  Chuck Peterson and Terry Staroba will be putting a tracer down the line to ascertain where the freeze is located.  If it is in the ditch or under the tracks, some polystyrene or insulating material can be placed around it in the spring to prevent the freeze up from reoccurring.  Chuck and Terry will report the results next month.
Mike Stoffel reported that the DOT personnel in charge of the City of Phillips intersection project has been on vacation for two weeks and is just getting back up to speed.  Mike took the signed contract for the rest of the project with him from the meeting.

Clerk Mary Willett reported that both projects for the industrial park (the enterprise center and the intersection) qualify for the Wisconsin Trust Fund loans.  The details are being worked up. 

The City received notice that Newport Services, Inc. (James Flood) out of Medford, Wisconsin was the lowest bidder and has been selected by the Wisconsin Department of Commerce to issue UDC building permits and to perform the inspections for new homes built in our municipality.

Terry Staroba reported that the crew has been plowing a lot of snow.  He ran out of salt/sand last week, and the crew spent the day getting the salt and sand remixed and stored and spread, where needed.

The meeting adjourned at 5:55 p.m.

Mary M. Willett

City Clerk- Treasurer

